

TOWN OF LEDYARD CONNECTICUT

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY

Chairman Ed Lynch

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3220 E-Mail Address: wpca.ledyard@ledyardct.org

May 29, 2024

Mayor Fred B. Allyn, III 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Mayor Allyn:

At its Regular Meeting held on May 28, 2024, the WPCA took the following actions. Please feel free to contact Chairman Lynch should you have any questions regarding this meeting.

- Approved payment to Day Paper for Order Number #d01076994, in the amount of \$1066.75, for the Water Rate Increase Public Hearing Notice published on April 11, 2024.
- Approved payment to Groton Utilities, invoice #0024011, dated April 30, 2024, in the amount of \$7,860.95, for emergency services (\$204.70) and cost-of-services study (\$7,656.25).
- Approved payment to Groton Utilities, invoice #0023861, dated January 31, 2024, in the amount of \$1,771.56, for lead inventory.
- Approved payment to Weston & Sampson invoice #5241323, dated May 21, 2024, in the amount of \$16,605.00, for Phase III Sewer line upgrade.
- Approved payment to Groton Utilities invoice #0168369, dated March 21, 2024, in the amount of \$6,215.00, for meters.

Respectfully submitted,

Christina Hostetler Town Hall Assistant

cc: Mayor

Director of Finance

Treasurer/Assistant Director of Finance

Town Council